
System Name:  MCD 
Case # 20-M-278 
Date Filed: 8/10/20 
 

Department Review of Modification 
(Short form Modification) 

 

Requirement Information Included 
Staff Comment 

 

Contact and 9-1-1 System 
information 

Yes ☒  No ☐ 

Ronald Gross 
7300 W. Wilson Ave. 
Harwood Heights, IL 60706 
(708) 320-7882 
rgross@mcd911.org 

Verification               Yes ☒  No ☐ 
 

Letter of Intent Yes ☒  No ☐ 
 

Narrative Yes ☒  No ☐ 

Municipal Consolidated Dispatch (MCD) serves the Villages of 
Harwood Heights Police Department, Norridge Police Department, 
Schiller Park Police and Fire Department, and Norwood Park 
Township Fire Protection District.  Currently the Village of Rosemont 
serves as the backup PSAP, but Rosemont is consolidating with 
Proviso-Leyden (Norcomm).  Therefore, MCD is requesting to change 
its backup PSAP to the Proviso-Leyden PSAP which is Norcomm.  
One of the MCD’s Starcom consoles currently located at Rosemont 
will be re-located to the Norcomm facility which will enable police 
communication between MCD and Norcomm.  Currently MCD and 
Norcomm share the fire radio communications band.    

Revised Agreements               Yes ☒  No ☐ 
 

Revised Network Diagram Yes ☒  No ☐ 
 

 

Conclusions:   

MCD has requested to change its backup PSAP to Norcomm which is the PSAP for Proviso Leyden. The modification meets all the requirements 

for a backup PSAP as prescribed in Section 1325.415(i) of Illinois Administrative Code Part 1325 - Standards of Service Applicable to 9-1-1 

Emergency Systems. 
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